
Charleston Paddle Club 
Board Meeting 
August 13, 2018 

Opening 

Jason Wong called the Charleston Paddle Club Board Meeting to order at 6:04 
pm ET, on August 13, 2018. The meeting took place at 2 Wharfside Road, suite 
3-O, Charleston.  

In attendance: 

Jason Wong 
Jeff Hood  
Darcie Goodwin  
Jackie Kuc  

 Kelly Hood 
 Billy Lempesis 
 Steve Connor 
 Roger Jones 

July 9, 2018 meeting minutes were approved unanimously. 

 

Treasurer’s Report  

• We currently have 55 members. Note: The last listing had two members 
listed twice. 

• We received another payment from a member on the payment plan ($50). 
• The current account balance is $6,776.84.   
• Jacksonville $800 race fee was paid. Fourteen people have paid for 

Jacksonville.  
• For the Orlando race, seven people have paid. 
• Several members have requested their $75 clinic fee be applied to their 

race fees. 
• Pending expenses are the Orlando fee, the coach’s boat lease and the 

option to purchase the boat and clinic fee reimbursements. Gas for the 
boat has been purchased by all members. 

• We have not yet received the signed agreement from the Charleston 
County Parks and Recreation. We have paid half; the remainder is due in 
October. Jason will follow up with the coach. 

• Steve asked for a confirmation from PayPal on the payments that have 
been received. Jason is sending it. 

• Future revenues: race fees; reimbursement of coach boat expenses from 
our two portions at year end. 
 



Secretary’s Report 

• Changed the MeetUp description, which has led to some new paddlers. 
 

Members at Large  

Captains 

• For races that require not wearing an inflatable pfd, a suggestion was 
made that a regular pfd be worn at practices up to the race. 

• The Jacksonville hotel has been listed. Kelly will send out a reminder 
about sharing rooms, etc.   

• Hotel rooms in Orlando have been tentatively reserved. We should 
establish a sign up deadline eight weeks out – September 2. Darcie will 
send out a note. 

• Steve confirmed that the last day of coaching October 13, which prompted 
the question: what will be the coaching plan after the coaching contract. 
Roger pointed out that we need to discuss next year’s contract as he 
thinks the coach will want to stay engaged.  

• Steve pointed out that we need to conduct an overall evaluation of the 
coaching. Jason said that we should put that on the next agenda meeting. 

• Someone asked if we have ever tried to get sponsors? Jason said not 
really. Kelly said that we are missing an opportunity. Jackie said it would 
be a good idea to ask Therin as he worked on a sponsored team. It would 
need to be something that makes sense for the sponsor. Roger mentioned 
past discussions about a wellness campaign for the club. That might be 
something to explore. No matter what, we need a hook. 

• Still need more guidance on the newbie practice. John took the ten-man 
out with old and new people. Two people didn’t stay. Darcie will change 
the language to say “option” in the MeetUp. Austin noted that we have had 
high attendance on Tuesdays and Saturdays. He said for the newbie 
paddlers, we could have a couple join the ten-made boat and have the 
regular paddlers in the 20-man boat.  

• We need to reemphasize that coach rules and in-boat coaching should not 
take place unless specifically directed by coach. 

• We had asked about purchasing coaching software for the park’s tablet. 
The answer was “no.” Jason said for now, it would be best to upload the 
videos without the software. We can see about the overlay of the analytics 
after we get the videos out. 

Equipment 

• Jackie asked Billy about keys for the coach boat. He is going to get them. 

Old Business 



• There is no good day to conduct a full-on clinic. Coach said we could have 
a mini-camp or video session on August 25 from 8am – noon. Kelly, Roger 
and Jeff said that there is probably interest. We could use it to encourage 
participants in the Jacksonville and Orlando races. Consensus is to do it 
and to target Jacksonville and Orlando team members. Jason is going 
follow up with the coach. The cook out would be for a small fee, site to be 
determined. 

• There is an option to purchase the coach boat for $5,750 has been 
extended to the new year and the monthly lease payments would still be 
deducted from the purchase price. 

• Steve asked about whether having a structured practice has impacted 
practice attendance. Jeff said that people have been reluctant to come out 
because it has been such a long time. Roger said that he contacted some 
people and they all had reasons why they weren’t coming. Kelly said that 
a huge majority of the people who had been coming to practice and who 
stayed once coach joined have seen a big improvement. 

• Roger’s biggest concern is fostering and cultivating new members. We 
need to get people in races and in leadership position. Jason said that we 
have been getting the structure developed. Committees have been a 
challenge. Jason said that social committees would be a good thing. 
Jason said we should reach out to Anara about social paddling and get 
the OC-6 to introduce the boat. Jackie said we could do it after practice so 
people could try it out on September 8. She is going to check her steers 
people. Kelly said we could also post the CCPRC paddle board clinics at 
James Island on Meet Up. Jason said that we could do ad hoc classes for 
the team on Sundays. Darcie will work with Anara…especially about Taco 
Boy on a Friday night. 

New Business 

• Have we talked about having a youth team? Jason said yes and the coach 
l is interested in having a youth day. Roger suggested that we focus on 
disadvantaged youth. Jeff said that if we got a decent youth paddler, we 
could get them on the national youth team. We could partner with CCPRC. 

• Roger proposed setting up a dock for all small boards and boats to be 
stored on the water, which would be recurring income. Billy said it’s a 
great idea. Kelly asked about what our investment would be, who will be 
responsible for marketing and the permit costs. Robby (Beach Company) 
has people who take care of the permits, which cost a couple thousand. 
It’s around $50k to build it and it would be about $800 a month to rent from 
Brittlebank. A market study is needed, but ease and convenience is a big 
factor. Roger said he has a dock house study that we could take a look at. 
Jason said it would be good to look into how the Beach Company could 
manage that. Jackie said that if we were to do that we should make it not 
a long-term contract. Roger will share the market study and the emails 
with the preliminary design so that we can discuss further at the next 
meeting. Pre-sales could be conducted for cash flow. 



• Reciprocal DBC membership. Kelly said that it offers a hand of friendship. 
Most of the people who want to move from DBC to Firebreathers will need 
to pay CPC dues; however, cancer survivors do not pay dues to DBC. 
Recently, at least four members started with DBC and moved to 
Firebreathers. It doesn’t need to be overly structured, but it is a good thing 
to do. 

• Jerseys – Jason has ordered more to get back up to the base line ($500 - 
$600). Jason will bring some jerseys in the car. The jerseys are $35. 

• Weekly communications – Austin did it in the past. It’s a lot of work. Roger 
said that should be managed by the committee, and if we start it, we need 
to keep it up. Darcie will talk to Deb. Jackie proposed a monthly club 
newsletter and a weekly notice about whatever is happening. 

The meeting adjourned at 7:42 pm. 

Next Meeting: September 10, 2018 


